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[bookmark: _Hlk129778649][bookmark: _Hlk156568150]Faculty colleagues: We are pleased to let you know that today we came to an agreement on the full-book Collective Bargaining Agreement (CBA) for 2024-2027! We will now initiate the ratification process for both the Board of Trustees (BOT) and the members of the bargaining unit.
During the ratification process, we will share details of all the changes we’ve agreed to make so you can make an informed decision but let us first update you on the two last agreements we came to today:
· We reached agreement on Article 23-Salaries, including a 4% across the board salary increase, a one-time payment of $1,700, $400,000 in funds to address compression and inversion, a pool of funds in the amount of 1% of bargaining unit base salaries for merit pay and a path to development of a terminal rank review process. Despite our best efforts, the BOT team would not increase the amount of the one-time payment to be consistent with what they are paying staff and out-of-unit faculty, and we know that salaries still have not kept up with the cost of living locally. At the same time, we believe last year’s 5% across-the-board increase coupled with this year’s 4% is a significant step in the right direction. The salary adjustments (pending ratification) will be effective Aug. 7, 2024. 
· As you know from our update Friday, the BOT team asked the UFF team to agree to verbiage that we believe would waive the rights of Student Success Counselors, and we could not do that. Today, we compromised on verbiage that does not waive anyone’s rights, codifies our disagreement on the issue and pledges to continue to negotiate our differences. 
Again, we will share details on ALL of the changes to the contract during the ratification process, but in addition to the salary agreements explained above, we are proud of agreements negotiated on: 1) development of a process for instructor to apply to change their position to a professorial position; 2) a provision to require written documentation to automatically be provided if someone is denied promotion; 3) some clarification in the evaluation article; and 4) development of a process to request going up for promotion earlier than the required four years.
The BOT will vote on ratification of the contract at its Aug. 1 special meeting. The UFF team will coordinate a ratification of the bargaining unit during the week of Aug. 5. We will share details with the unit soon but anticipate a vote tally in person on Aug. 9. 
Thank you to all the members of the bargaining unit who supported us through this very challenging process. 
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Kara
UFF-FGCU Bargaining Chair on behalf of Bargaining Team Members
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